OCT 14

C. I. F., SOUTHERN SECTION

MONTHLY BULLETIN

Vol. 5

OCTOBER, 1940

No. 2

MINUTES OF EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING

The Executive Committee met in the C. I. F. Office at 8:30 A. M. Saturday, October 5, 1940. The members of the Committee present were:

Mr. B. L. Bergstrom-El Monte

Mr. E. W. Fischer-Chaffey

Mr. Kinter Hamilton-Harvard

Mr. Normal C. Hayhurst-Hoover (G)

Mr. S. Chester McIntosh—Puente, Treasurer of the C.I.F., Southern Section, who substituted for Mr. Earl Thompson

Mr. Seth F. Van Patten-C.I.F. Office

Present also, for all or part of the meeting, were:

Mr. Ralph Burnight-Excelsior

Mr. J. B. Crossley-Valencia

Mr. Henry Gerhart-Inglewood

Mr. E. C. Taylor-San Diego

- 1. The Executive Committee organized for the year by electing Mr. Fischer President.
- 2. Mr. McIntosh presented the Treasurer's report printed below. Moved by Mr. Hamilton, seconded by Mr. Bergstrom that the report be approved and printed in the Bulletin. Carried.
- 3. When Mr. McIntosh became Treasurer, a bond in the amount of \$2000 was secured. Moved by Mr. Hayhurst, seconded by Mr. Bergstrom that the bond be increased to \$5000. Carried.
- 4. Mr. Van Patten reported that a considerable number of schools had already sent in annual dues for 1940-41 in the amount of 3c per A.D.A. based on the year 1939-40. Moved by Mr. Bergstrom, seconded by Mr. Hamilton that the dues for 1940-41 be made 2c per A.D.A. and that the excess payment be refunded to those schools that have already paid. Carried.
- 5. Moved by Mr. Hamilton, seconded by Mr. Bergstrom that the Secretary and Treasurer be made a committee with authority to invest up to \$3000 of our funds in government insured securities. The investment is to be made so as to be capable of liquidation if and as needed. Carried.
- 6. Mr. Van Patten recommended that an annual report of all our activities be published at the end of the year for distribution to all of our schools at the start of the school year 1941. It was recommended that the report contain league standings in all sports, individual records in such sports as track and swimming, and the results of all activities administered by the C.I.F., Southern Section. Moved by Mr. Hayhurst,

seconded by Mr. Hamilton that the recommendation be approved. Carried.

- 7. Moved by Mr. Bergstrom, seconded by Mr. Hayhurst that the Commissioner of Athletics be directed to have a one reel film of football activities for use in schools prepared. Carried.
- 8. Mr. Van Patten reported that some of our leagues had voted to use the same football rules that are now being used by the schools in the Los Angeles City Section of the C.I.F. Possible confusion in interleague practice games was discussed. Moved by Mr. Hamilton, seconded by Mr. Bergstrom that in all play-off games the Interscholastic Rules MUST be used and also in all interleague practice games if either school so requested. Carried.
- 9. The meaning of "opening day" of school as it applies to football practice was brought up for discussion by Mr. Taylor. Moved by Mr. Hayhurst, seconded by Mr. Bergstrom that school is officially open when the school begins legally counting attendance of its pupils. Carried.
- 10. The case of Johnny Petrovich, et. al. was discussed at some length. Moved by Mr. Hamilton, seconded by Mr. Bergstrom that the Secretary contact the Pacific Coast Conference authorities and request information in regard to its regulations so that every high school of the C.I.F., Southern Section, may be able to help its boys safeguard their interests in like situations in the future. Carried.
- 11. Mr. Van Patten called attention to a motion passed by the Council in May relative to the use of starting blocks in our track meets next track season. He recommended the appointment of Mr. Hamilton, Mr. Hayhurst and Mr. Arthur Badenoch of Inglewood as a Track Committee for the year with authority to decide on starting blocks to be used. Moved by Mr. Bergstrom, seconded by Mr. McIntosh that the recommendation be approved. Carried.
- 12. Moved by Mr. McIntosh, seconded by Mr. Hamilton that the sum of \$10.00 be paid Mrs. J. E. Hazelbarth (nee Edith Kearnes) for work done on the accounts of Mr. John Alman while he was Treasurer of the C.I.F., Southern Section. Carried.
- 13. At the May meeting of the Council the Executive Committee was empowered to select a new design for a C.I.F., Southern Section, championship plaque. Five firms submitted designs for consideration. The firms were T. V. Allen, Carl Entenmann and Son, Los Angeles Stamp and Stationery Company, J. A. Meyers and

CALIFORNIA INTERSCHOLASTIC FEDERATION, SOUTHERN SECTION

SOUTH PASADENA HIGH SCHOOL South Pasadena, California PYramid 1-1707

Executive Committee

Ernest W. Fischer, Principal Chaffey High School President.

B. L. Bergstrom, Principal El Monte High School Kinter Hamilton, Principal Harvard School

Normal C. Hayhurst, Principal Hervert Hoover High School (Glendale)

Earl Thompson, Principal Claremont High School W. Roy Hull, Principal Lompoc High School, President of the Council

Seth F. Van Patten, Commissioner of Athletics

Company, and the Southern California Trophy Company.

The design offered by J. A. Meyers and Company was selected on motion of Mr. Hamilton, seconded by Mr. Bergstrom and unanimously carried.

- 14. Mr. Van Patten reported that the Southern California Football Officials' Association has inaugurated this year a very careful system of rating its members based on class work, examinations taken, and games officiated. All the members of the Association have been given a comprehensive examination in the rules and no one is to be recommended for officiating until he has received a grade of 80% on an examination covering the whole football code. Moved by Mr. Bergstrom, seconded by Mr. Hamilton that the Secretary send a letter to the Association expressing approval of the thorough work being done and assuring the Association of our cooperation in its efforts. Carried.
- 15. The question of passes to newspaper reporters was discussed. In the absence of a motion the Chairman ruled that the leagues are responsible for any passes needed by local newspapers and that the Commissioner of Athletics be authorized to use his discretion so far as metropolitan papers are concerned.
- 16. Moved by Mr. Bergstrom, seconded by Mr. Hayhurst that Mr. Hamilton and Mr. Van Patten visit the U. S. Revenue Office in Los Angeles and get a definite ruling regarding tax on tickets to school entertainments. It was brought out in this discussion that there seemed to be considerable uncertainty and confusion among schoolmen as to the provisions of the law. Carried.
 - 17. Eligibility Cases
- (a) A Brawley High School boy came from Texas to live in Brawley with his father who is separated from his mother. The boy had been with his mother in Texas.

Ruled eligible—Boy belongs with father unless court gives mother custody which had not occurred in this case.

(b) Boy at Brawley High School, Father and Mother separated. Mother died, boy came to Brawley to live with aunt, as father never had given him a home.

Ruled eligible—Boy had to change residence.

- (c) Boy from Garden Grove High School was sent to Whittier State School. Returned to home of parents in Garden Grove but enrolled in Santa Ana High School. Ruled not eligible. Would have been eligible in Garden Grove where parents live but not in Santa Ana.
- (d) Boy now in Redondo High School. Came to Redondo from Texas where in the first semester of the year 1936-37 he was doing part 8th and part 9th grade work. Is this his 8th or 9th semester in high school? His eligibility depends on when he enrolled in Redondo and to what grade he was first assigned.
- (e) Boy from Oregon left his parents' home and is now living with a cousin at Anaheim.

Ruled not eligible—He changed school without his parents changing residence.

(f) Boy now in Oxnard High School. He transferred from Garfield High School in Los Angeles June 6, 1940. Could not arrange program to continue same work in Oxnard. Marked incomplete when he left Garfield. Ruled ineligible if Garfield High School is unwilling to give him a new transcript as of June 6, 1940 showing student as passing.

(g) Boy at Tustin High School was not in school last term due to injury and loss of one eye. Ruled ineligible because not in school the previous semester. The State Rule allows a section of the C.I.F. to waive the previous semester rule in case of physical inability to do school work. The C.I.F., Southern Section, has for several years made no exception to the rule.

- (h) A boy at Banning High School spent two years at Whittier State School and at the Preston School of Industry. He returned to Banning High School last April but did not pass in three subjects last semester. Ruled ineligible because he did not pass in three subjects last term.
- (i) A boy at Puente High School has had August 31, 1921 on the school records as his birth date. A twin sister has the same record. It is the claim of the family that the sister was born before midnight on August 31, 1921 and that the boy was born after midnight or during the early hours of September 1, 1921.

Ruling—If the boys presents certified copy of birth certificate, on file with state, showing September 1, 1921 as date of birth the C.I.F. cannot go back of the State records, and the birth date of the boy on the C.I.F. files will be changed.

The Executive Committee adjourned at 11:15 A. M.

C. I. F., SOUTHERN SECTION, FINANCIAL REPORT

RECEIPTS		
By transfer from South Pasa	-	
dena H. S. 5/29/40	\$5,295.83	
Swimming		
Track		
Baseball	3.82	
Tennis	43.75	
Golf	14.25	
Gym	25.20	
Rule Books	74.81	
Total Receipts		\$5,975.86
EXPENDITURES		, ,
Salaries	\$1,135.00	
Printing and C.I.F.	, ,	
Office supplies	441.04	
Mileage		
Council	128.68	
Track	586.25	
Tennis		
Other sports		
Miscellaneous:		
Flowers \$ 8.15		
Imprinting checks 1.00		
Nat'l. Fed. State		
H. S.Ath. Ass'n. 115.25		
S.P.A.A.U 10.00		
Bond - Treasurer 5.00		
Plaques 51.80		
Films 70.00		
Treas. Books, etc 4.94		
Varnish 1.18	267.32	
Total Expenditures		\$2,720.18
Balance, September 30, 19	40	3,255.68

\$5,975.86

REORGANIZATION COMMITTEE MEETING

The Reorganzation Committee met immediately following the Executive Committee meeting with all members present, including Mr. Burnight, Chairman; Mr. Fischer, Mr. Hamilton, Mr. Hayhurst and Mr. Taylor. Mr. Henry Gerhart of Inglewood was present throughout the meeting.

The Committee spent considerable time in attempting a complete analysis of the problems involved in our league arrangements. This was followed by a discussion of methods of handling the problems involved. The Committee adjourned at 1:00 P. M. with its next meeting set for October 23 at the Harvard School.

MEETING FOR TENNIS COACHES

A meeting of tennis coaches is being called for Saturday, October 26 at 10:00 A. M. in the Club House at the Montebello Muncipal Tennis Courts. October 26 is the final day of the Montebello High School Invitational Tournament.

Rules, tournaments, schedules and any other pertinent topics will be considered.

HIGH SCHOOL ATHLETICS ON RADIO

During the current football season high school athletics will be featured over station KHJ each Wednesday evening from 6:15 to 6:30.

The program is sponsored by the Adohr Milk Farms of Southern California. The men in charge are Charlie Erb, quarter-back for the late Andy Smith; Ernie Smith, All American from U. S. C., and Mike Pecarovich, former Gonzago and Loyol University football coach.

Followers of high school athletics will, we believe, find this program of outstanding interest.

X-RAY SERVICE APPROVED

Two medical groups have recently contacted the C.I.F. Office and notified us that they will be glad to handle X-Ray work for boys coming under the C.I.F. Athletic Protection Fund. .

(1) The Wilshire Medical and X-Ray Clinical Laboratories, Dr. Howard Taylor, Roentgenologist, at 2016 Wilshire Boulevard, Los Angeles, telephone Drexel 1235, maintains a twenty-four hour service with portable equipment.

(2) Dr. Louise F. Swift, 230 Oak Knoll Building, Colorado and Lake Streets, Pasadena, telephone Sycamore 3-9481. Dr. Swift maintains an office at the Bondies Sanatorium at 810 Prospect Avenue, South Pasadena, telephones Sycamore 9-1535 or Pyramid 1-1982.

A careful check indicates that these firms are reliable and are equipped to give excellent service.

NEW PRINCIPALS 1940-41

New High School Principals as listed below are functioning in C. I. F., Southern Section, schools this semester.

Alhambra—Norman B. Scharer
Beaumont—Wm. Sewell
Coronado—A. E. Schaefer
Imperial—Homer F. Aker
Lone Pine—Wm. J. Bauer
San Dieguito—Donovan F. Cartwright
St. Augustine—Very Reverend W. R. Kirk

C. I. F. A. P. F. REPORT

Pacific Grove, Calif. October 1, 1940

To the State Council Members of C.I.F.

The California Interscholastic Federation Athletic Protection Fund has just closed the first month of the present school year with a large enrollment of students. Its success is apparently assured. An unexpected interest in the plan as revised for this year is being shown by high school principals and physical education men. School memberships with student-athlete regis-

trations are pouring in with each mail. Some two hundred high schools have requested supplies for coverage. Approximately thirty-two thousand general information pamphlets have been sent out.

The following figures indicate that the B Schedule is proving popular and that no error in judgment was made in offering it to the schools:

SCHOOLS.	
Schedule A	
No. athletes covered @ \$1.251277	
making a total of	\$1596.25
No. athletes covered @ \$1.00 1335	
making a total of	1335.00
No. athletes covered @ \$.75 61	
making a total of	45.75
m (2) (-
Total No. boys covered 2675 Total amount collected 2675	\$2977.00
Schedule B	
No. athletes covered @ \$2.002833	
making a total of	\$4666.00
No. athletes covered @ \$1.75 659	
making a total of	1153.25
No. athletes covered @ \$1.25 116	
making a total of	145.00
Total No. boys covered 3608	d= 0 (1 0 =
Total amount collected	\$5964.25

One hundred and twenty-four notices of injury have been received. Of course this is the football season and we expect to have many

more as the season progresses.

Occasionally we have a request from a school to have a fee of an athlete refunded due to the fact that the athlete has dropped from school or has dropped football. After a boy has received protection for even one practice he is not entitled to a refund. There is no provision for making a refund of fees and the schools should not ask for a refund.

We are receiving fine cooperation from all of the schools. The schools in general are sending in accurate reports and little unnecessary

correspondence is required.

All of the Oakland High Schools have joined the Fund this year. A large percentage of the Oakland boys are taking out coverage under Schedule B.

(Signed) A. B. Ingham Secretary-Treasurer of C. I. F. A. P. F.

NEW TICKET TAX LAW

July 1, 1940 a new regulation relative to tax on the sale price of tickets to all school functions went into effect.

We have been unable to secure a copy of the new law but have discussed its main features with the U. S. Revenue Office in Los Angeles and give below the essential requirements. All tickets of 21c and above bear a tax of 1c for each 10c or fraction thereof.

Schools will be granted exemption from this tax when they apply to the U. S. Revenue Of-Office in their district. Exemption on events for the year can be applied for at one time provided the dates and places of the events are all set and are all listed. The list of events must be made out in duplicate.

When exemption is granted the ticket must be

stamped "Tax Exempt".

If exemption is not asked then tickets must show the price of the ticket, the amount of the tax and the total price.

Exemption must be applied for on Form 755 and in the name of the school. Exemption will

not be granted to a Student Body.

The U.S. Revenue Department has a representative at the Post Office in each of the following cities where application for exemption from the tax may be filed.

El Centro
Long Beach
Pasadena
Riverside
San Bernardino
San Diego
San Luis Obispo
Santa Ana
Santa Barbara
Santa Monica

NEW BASKETBALL BANK

A new fanshaped, all steel basketball bank is on the market. It has been approved by the National Basketball Committee of the U. S. and Canada.

A sample is being installed in the South Pasadena High School gymnasium by the Southern California dealer who sells the product.

With the old style bank in one end of the gymnasium and the new style in the other end, Coach Green says his boys will tell him very definitely before the end of the practice season for basketball whether the new bank has any special advantages or not.

The new bank is made by the J. E. Porter Corporation of Ottowa, Illinois. We will report later the findings of Coach Green and his boys.

C. I. F. COLORED FILM AVAIABLE

The C.I.F. Office now has available 16 millimeter films in kodachrome showing track, baseball, tennis, golf, swimming, wrestling and crew work. The last two films mentioned were just completed in June.

These films are suitable for assemblies and

for boys' club meetings of all sorts.

Bookings will be made in the order they are received.

There is no charge. First come, first served.